
  

Youth Programs Department Monthly Report 

MEETING DATE: June 16, 2025 

FROM:  Jowie Mohammed, Director of Youth Programs  

SUBJECT: May 2025 Department Report 
 

PROGRAMMING 

 Youth Programs provided daily transportation from the following schools:  
o Elementary: Greenacres, Liberty Park, and Heritage.  
o Middle: L.C. Swain and Okeeheelee. 
o High: John I Leonard (on rainy days).  

 Twenty-one (21) days of after-school provided.  

PERFORMANCE MEASURMENTS 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE MEASUREMENT 
 

AVERAGE 
THIS 

PERIOD 

FY 2025 
TO DATE 

# of Participants 118 121 

# of Participants in Sierra Club ICO 15 15 

# of Licenses Coordinated 1 1 

# of MOU’s Coordinated 2 1 

# of Part.’s in Teen Advisory Council (TAC) 8 8 

# of Part’s in TOP Program  40 40 

# of Part.’s in Garden Club 34 34 

# of Presidential Volunteer Service Hours 318 3,773 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GRANTS COORDINATED 
 

AVERAGE 
THIS 

PERIOD 

FY 2025 
TO DATE 

Early Learning Coalition  $13,437.78 $105,185.86 

Parent & Registration Fees $30,045.00 $78,344.21 

Youth Services Department SEL Grant $7,700.80 $46,204.80 

Textile Funds $00.00 $660.00 



C.A.R.E.S REPORT 

 

 On Friday May 23rd, our 4th & 5th graders performed at our Improv Family Night. Youth 
practiced during the previous months and did a fantastic job! There were over 100 people 
in attendace for our last family night at Community Hall.  
 

 On Wednesday May 7th our 2nd & 3rd grade students concluded their extended learning 
opportunity offered through Prime Time - COX Science Center. The youth learned the 
fundamental STEM concepts in subjects like chemistry, biology, engineering, robotics, 
computer science and programming, and physical science. The kids loved their presenter 
and can’t wait for us to schedule this ELO again!  

 

TEEN PROGRAMS REPORT 

 On May 17th we celebrated the conclusion of our T.O.P (Teen Outreach Program) 

initiative with a special end-of-year event. Teens who successfully completed their 20 

volunteer hours were rewarded with a fun and well-deserved outing. The group enjoyed 

lunch at Chili’s, followed by a trip to the movies to watch Thunderbolts. This experience 

was a great opportunity to recognize the teens’ commitment to community service and 

encourage continued engagement next year. 

 

 On May 13th the Teens wrapped up their pickleball lessons with an exciting end-of-season 

tournament. The tournament showed not only their athletic growth but also their teamwork 

and sportsmanship. Winners received pickleball sets and gift cards as prizes. All 

participants were acknowledged for their effort and improvement throughout the program. 

The lessons also served as a fun way to promote physical wellness and healthy 

competition among peers. 

 

 On May 15th in recognition of Mental Health Awareness Month, our teens attended the 

final Future Leaders Link-Up event of the school year. The event included interactive 

wellness workshops, open discussions on mental health, and mindfulness activities. 

Guest speakers engaged the teens in meaningful dialogue about stress, self-care, and 

resilience. Teens also participated in a vision board session focused on setting positive 

goals for the summer and the upcoming school year. 

 

 All five (5) of our seniors graduated high school and we are very proud of them.  


